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Unity is Our Goal
DǊŜŜǘƛƴƎǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ bŜǿ IƻǇŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ŦŀƳƛƭȅΦ Lǘ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ 5ŜŀŎƻƴǎ aƛƴƛǎǘǊȅΩǎ ǇǊŀȅŜǊ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ bŜǿ 
Hope church family continues to pray for the Pastor Search Committee and the Holy {ǇƛǊƛǘΩǎ 
guidance. In addition, we are prayerful that the congregation continues to grow spiritually in 
its commitment to service to God and to the local church. It is so important that we prepare 
ourselves for the Shepherd DƻŘ Ƙŀǎ ŀƭǊŜŀŘȅ ǎŜƭŜŎǘŜŘ ŦƻǊ ǳǎΦ ¸ƻǳ ƳƛƎƘǘ ŀǎƪΣ ά²Ƙŀǘ Řƻ ȅƻǳ 
ƳŜŀƴ ōȅ ǇǊŜǇŀǊƛƴƎ ƻǳǊǎŜƭǾŜǎέΚ ²Ŝ Ƴǳǎǘ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇ ŀ ǎǇƛǊƛǘ ƻŦ follow-ship concerning the godly 
leader God will give us. You will notice I said godly leader. We recognize that the leader has 
to be led by the Spirit of God.

Along with the spirit of follow-ship, ǿŜ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ ōŜ ƛƴ ǇŜǊǎƻƴŀƭ ǎǘǳŘȅ ƻŦ DƻŘΩǎ ²ƻǊŘΣ ƛƴ ǇǊŀȅŜǊ 
and meditation. We should actively participate where we can, on Mondays in Discipleship 
Training and Mission; and Tuesdays in Prayer Service and Bible Study.  All of these activities 
will aid in our preparation. In addition, we should get involved with our various ministries 
and auxiliaries. There is a role for you at New Hope, no matter your age or background. You 
have a purpose here at New Hope.  

As emphasized in past newsletters, communications amongst the church family is a must, if 
ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ǘƻ ōŜ ŜŦŦŜŎǘƛǾŜ ƛƴ ŘƻƛƴƎ DƻŘΩǎ ǿƛƭƭ ŀƴŘ ǇǊƻƳƻǘƛƴƎ ƘŀǊƳƻƴȅ ŀƴŘ ǳƴƛǘȅ ǿƛǘƘƛƴ ǘƘŜ 
church body. If you have questions or comments talk to your ward deacon. You may also 
share your questions or comments at the email address of deacons@newhopetampa.org.  I 
am also available to speak with you. As you might imagine I have a pretty full plate; so I 
would encourage you to speak to your ward deacon initially to get a quicker response.  For 
ministries and auxiliaries communicate questions and comments to your deacon liaison.  If 
ȅƻǳ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƪƴƻǿ ǿƘƻ ȅƻǳǊ ǿŀǊŘ ŘŜŀŎƻƴ ƻǊ ƭƛŀƛǎƻƴ ƛǎ Ŏŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ƻŦŦƛŎŜΦ  ¢ƻ ƻǳǊ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ 
and ministry and auxiliary leaders I would encourage you all to be proactive and committed 
in your efforts at New Hope, we need all of you. Let us know how we are doing.
Let us be mindful of the Words of God at  I Corinthians 12:12-14,25-27 (NIV);

Unity and Diversity in the Body
12Just as a body, though one, has many parts, but all its many parts form one body, so it is 
with Christ. 13For we were all baptized by[one Spirit so as to form one bodyτwhether Jews 
or Gentiles, slave or freeτand we were all given the one Spirit to drink. 14Even so the body 
is not made up of one part but of many. 25so that there should be no division in the body, 
but that its parts should have equal concern for each other. 26 If one part suffers, every part 
suffers with it; if one part is honored, every part rejoices with it. 27Now you are the body of 
Christ, and each one of you is a part of it.

3005 East Ellicott    Tampa, Florida 33610 

Deacon Ron Peterson,
Deacons Board Chairman
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Deacon Oscar Young, Jr., 
Chairman

Dear Church Family,

I am pleased to give you a written follow up 
to the information shared at both services 
on Sunday, June 12, 2016.

Thirty-seven individualssubmitted resumes 
for consideration for the top position at our 
church. After careful examination of each, 
the PSC determined that nine (9)resumes 
met the criteria developed by the PSC for 
progression to phase two of the search 
process.Phase two consists of a formal 
interview before the search committee 
members. In order to be considered for this 
next phase, each individual must complete 
the formal application in its entirety.On 
Thursday, June 23, 2016 the formal 
application packet was sent to these 
individuals with instructions for completing 
it. Also clearly stipulated in the directions is 
a statement indicating that any packet 
received after the postmarked return date 
of July 15, 2016 loses the privilege of being 
considered.There can be No exceptions. 

LΩŘ ƭƛƪŜ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ƪƴƻǿ ǘƘŀǘΣ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ƛǘ ǿŀǎ ǎŜƴǘ 
to applicants, the application packet, which 
was developed by the PSC was thoroughly 
ǊŜǾƛŜǿŜŘ ōȅ ƻǳǊ 5ŜŀŎƻƴǎΩ aƛƴƛǎǘǊȅ ŀƴŘ 
church attorney, Neal Sivyer, Esquire.While 

this committee seeks to do the work that 
the church has assigned, I ask you to pray 
that God will speak to our hearts and give us 
clear direction as we search for the man He 
has selected to lead us onward. 

Lastly, at the appropriate time, I will provide 
you with the names of individuals who are 
selected to participate in phase three of the 
search process.Phase three is for those 
individuals considered finalists for the 
position of pastor.They will be afforded 
various venues in which to demonstrate why 
they should be voted pastor. Simultaneously, 
members will be able to individually assess, 
observe and discuss points helpful in making 
that all important decision for the future of 
New Hope Missionary Baptist Church.

The committee is happy to respond to 
questions and/or concerns; however, 
because there are so many of us, please 
direct any questions you may have first to 
your Ward Deacon.I promise you that we 
will communicate to you through 
them. Until then, keep praying!

Leading the way,

Deacon Young, Chairman, PSC
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Deaconess and MinistersÝ Wives Ministry is comprised of  women who 

are  the wife  or widow of a  deacon or  minister..  We are all instructed by 
Jesus to go into all the world teaching His commandments.  If we do, those 
who hear will come to Christ with a promise of eternal life.  

The DMW members are prayer warriors, teachers, work in other NHMBC ministries, visit the sick and shut-in, call 
on the bereaved and counsel younger women.   We want to ensure everyone in the church has a deep spiritual and 
memorable experience. 
hǳǊ ǎǇŜŎƛŦƛŎ ǊŜǎǇƻƴǎƛōƛƭƛǘƛŜǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ [ƻǊŘΩǎ {ǳǇǇŜǊ ŀƴŘ  .ŀǇǘƛǎƳ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜΥ 

1. Take care of the communion cloths; clean, prepare, and restore the utensils used after each 
Communion Service.
2. Oversee the dressing of the candidates for baptism; sew and maintain the baptism attire.

Sister Lorraine Cleveland is the Chairman and Sister Cheryl Collins is the Vice Chairman of DMW Ministry. 

Deaconess & MinistersÞ Wives MinistryBy Sister Lorraine Cleveland

Deaconess &  Minister Wives 
Members

Annual Seasoned  Citizensõ Luncheon

bIa./ aŜƳōŜǊǎ ƘŀŘ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ƳŜŀƭ ŀƴŘ ƎǊŜŀǘ ŦŜƭƭƻǿǎƘƛǇ ŀǘ bIa./Ωǎ !ƴƴǳŀƭ {ŜŀǎƻƴŜŘ /ƛǘƛȊŜƴǎΩ [ǳƴŎƘŜƻƴ ƻƴ WǳƴŜ 
18, 2016 at a local Plant City restaurant.
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In ŎƘŀǇǘŜǊ ŦƻǳǊΣ ¢ƘƻƳ {Φ wŀƛƴŜǊ ǊŜƳƛƴŘǎ ǳǎ ǘƻ ǇǊŀȅ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ ƭŜŀŘŜǊǎΣ ŜǎǇŜŎƛŀƭƭȅ ǘƘŜ ǇŀǎǘƻǊΦ  ! ǇŀǎǘƻǊΩǎ ƭƛŦŜ ƛǎ filled   with 
mountain and valleys.  He is praised by some and criticized by others.  He needs our prayers for his sermons.  We should pray
ǘƘŀǘ DƻŘ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƎƛǾŜ ƘƛƳ ǘƘŜ ǿƛǎŘƻƳΣ ƛƴǎƛƎƘǘΣ ŀƴŘ ǿƻǊŘǎ ǘƻ ǇǊŜŀŎƘΦ  ²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ǘƻ ǇǊŀȅ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǇŀǎǘƻǊΩǎ ŦŀƳƛƭȅΦ  ¢ƘŜȅ ƭƛǾŜ ƛƴ ŀ Ǝƭass
ƘƻǳǎŜ ŀƴŘ ŀǊŜ ƻŦǘŜƴ ǎŎǊǳǘƛƴƛȊŜŘ ŦƻǊ ǿƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅ Řƻ ƻǊ ŘƻƴΩǘ ŘƻΦ ¢ƘŜ ǇŀǎǘƻǊ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ƴƻǘ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƻ ǿƻǊǊȅ ŀōƻǳǘ Ƙƛǎ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ōŜƛƴƎ 
ŎǊƛǘƛŎƛȊŜŘ ōȅ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎΦ ²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ǘƻ ǇǊŀȅ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ ǇŀǎǘƻǊΩǎ ǇǊƻǘŜŎǘƛƻƴΦ  DƻŘ ƘƻƭŘǎ ǇŀǎǘƻǊǎ ǘƻ ŀ ƘƛƎƘ ǎǘŀƴŘŀǊŘΦ ²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ǘƻ 
ǇǊŀȅ ƘŜ ŘƻŜǎ ƴƻǘ Ŧŀƭƭ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŘŜǾƛƭΩǎ ǘǊŀǇǎΣ ǎƻ ƴƻǘ ǘƻ Ǌǳƛƴ Ƙƛǎ ǊŜǇǳǘŀǘƛƻƴ ŀƴŘ Ŧŀƭƭ ƛƴǘƻ ŘƛǎƎǊŀŎŜΦ {ŀǘŀƴ ǎŜŜǎ ǘƘŜ ǇŀǎǘƻǊ ŀǎ a threat 
ŀƴŘ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ Ƙƛǎ ǘƻǇ ǇǊƛƻǊƛǘƛŜǎ ƛǎ ǘƻ ƘŀǊƳ ŀƴŘ ŘƛǎŎǊŜŘƛǘ ƘƛƳΦ CƛƴŀƭƭȅΣ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ǘƻ ǇǊŀȅ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ ǇŀǎǘƻǊΩǎ ǇƘȅǎƛŎŀƭ ŀƴŘ ƳŜƴǘŀƭ ƘŜŀƭth.
Because the demands of a pastor are so great, he often neglects his own health and well- being.  As pastor, he has to make 
many important decisions concerning the church and members.  He will feel stress and pressure every day.  We must ask God 
to give him, and all leaders, wisdom and discernment on how to deal with the demands of the church.

Thom S. Rainer, who is also a pastor, says the fourth pledge will require discipline, but not a lot of time.  He suggests that we 
pray for our pastor at least five minutes every day.   As church members we must be willing to pray for our leaders.  Without
our ongoing intercessory prayer, New Hope will not be a healthy church.  

The Fourth Pledge
I will pray for the leaders of New Hope every day. I understand that their work is never ending.  Their days are filled 

with numerous demands that bring emotional highs and lows. They must deal with critics. They must be good husbands 

and fathers. Satanõs top priority is to ruin their reputation and discredit them.   Because the pastor and leaders cannot do 

all things by their own power, I will pray for their strength and wisdom daily.  

I Will Pray for my Church Leaders
by Sister Marcia Agee

I Am A Church Member
Chapter Four

WELCOME
Johnson Family!

Andrea Johnson, ButhaJohnson & 

Corey Johnson

To the Body of Christ !

Romans 6:4

Therefore we are buried with him by baptism 

into death: that like as Christ was raised up 

from the dead by the glory of the Father, even 

so we also should walk in newness of life .

http://www.godvine.com/bible/romans/6-4
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A u t o p s y  o f  a  D e c e a s e d  C h u r c h

Chapter 4 - The Church Refused to 
Look Like the Community
By Deacon Ron Peterson

This is a tough one to put your arms around. The 
author comments that over time the social, 
economic and racial make of the church was much 
like the surrounding community. In fact many of its 
members walked to church. This allowed for the 
establishment of church services and activities that 
worked for the church and its "community".  In the 
"good old days" the church was booming as 
residents in the community flocked to the church. 
However, the community began to change and 
there was no recognition or acceptance of the 
changes by the churches. People moved out of the 
community into other neighborhoods, but still 
continued to drive to the church. However, their 
children, grandchildren did not respond in the same 
manner.  Also, since the community had changed 
and the church did not consistently share the 
Gospel to those who now lived in the changed 
community, the community was not in the church.

In many cases the younger generations left town 
completely or they went off to college and did not 
move back. Others stayed in the area but found 
churches where their homes were. The church 
began a slow death. Family by family the church 
declined. The membership grew older. These are 
the ones who once lived or continued to live in the 
community and no younger families joined the 
church or in some cases left the church.

The church made insincere and inconsistent 
attempts at outreach in the community.  There 
came a point where residents of the community 
were not welcome .The author says the church 
should be a reflection of the community that it is 
located in. He takes it a step further and says the 
church should turn over the leadership of the 
church to the residents of the community if it no 
longer reflects the community. Many of these 
declining churches became like fortresses. They had 
an inward focus on themselves and not an outward 
focus on sharing the Gospel and meeting the needs 
of the community that it was in. 
Visitors to the church were made to feel 
unwelcome and those that joined and sought to get 
involved were in subtle ways not allowed or 
discouraged to participate in ministries or 
auxiliaries. If they suggested possible changes in 
anything it was rejected and in some cases met 
with hostility. These members eventually became 
discouraged and left the church. The church 
continued its downward decline and eventually 
closed its doors.
.

.

Prayerful Commitment 4
God, give my church and me a heart for the community. Let me see the people through Your 
eyes. And give me the courage and the wisdom to let go of this church, so that others who 

best reflect this community can lead us and teach us
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Memorial Day Observance 2016
M i s s i n g  M a n  Ta b l e

by Deacon Garry Ganey

Missing Man Table of Honors Ceremony was held at 

New Hope Missionary Baptist Church, May 29, 2016. 

The Missing Man table also known as POW/MIA 

ceremony. It is conducted in memory of fallen, missing

or imprisoned military service members.

The tradition of setting a special table in honor of our 

prisoners of war, fallen comrades, and missing 

comrades has been in place since the end of the 

Vietnam War. 

Thank you to those who have served and those 

currently serving in our military.

Jon Dixon IV
at FHSAA Track & Field 

2016 State Championships 
May 7, 2016

Jon placed 3rd in Regional to earn his spot for 
State for triple jump. His personal record 
is 44'4.5".
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Mary Hobley Retires

Sister Mary Hobley recently retired after 46 years as an Hillsborough 
County School educator.  She spent her entire career at Forest Hill 
Elementary School.  She began her career in 1970 which was also 
the first year of desegregation.  She attended Meacham Elementary,  
Middleton Senior High School and received her B.S. degree in 
Education from Talladega College.   She later earned her Masters 
degree. Sister Hobley is a longtime member of NHMBC where she

has been a tutor,  Vacation Bible School and Church School
teacher.    She plans to spend time with family, friends
and keeping busy with her passion ςteaching.   

Women- to- Women Conference      June 14th & 16th 

District Congress of Christian Workers of the  Mt. Pilgrim Missionary Baptism Association, Incorporated
SpotoSenior High School            Riverview, Florida 

Dorine Norman, 
Conference Chairman

Gloria Moore
Conference Keynote 

Speaker  &
Conference Facilitator 

Pat Turner
Health Care 
Presenter

Precious Salmon
Registration

Andrea McCrae
Junior Women Presenter

NHMBC  Attendees on June 14, 2016

Women- to- Women Conference  NHMBC   Leaders  &  Participants

Theme: ά.ǳƛƭŘƛƴƎ [ƛǾŜǎ ǘƘŀǘ aŀǘǘŜǊέ  Matthew 7:24-27


